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CONTRACTORS BOARD CELEBRATES THE LIFE OF  

FORMER BOARD MEMBER HUGH ROBERT “BOB” CAMPBELL 
 
HENDERSON, Nev. – The Nevada State Contractors Board (NSCB) is celebrating the life of former 

board member Hugh Robert “Bob” Campbell, who lost his long battle with pulmonary fibrosis on Jan. 

30.  Campbell was appointed as a member of NSCB from Oct. 30, 1984 to Oct. 31, 1993.  During his 

tenure, Campbell served as NSCB chair from July of 1991 until the end of his term. 

 

“Bob was someone you could always count on for an entertaining story and a good laugh.  His service 

to the Board was memorable and his passion for the construction industry could be seen in much of 

the work he contributed to,” said Margi A. Grein, NSCB executive officer.  “Our thoughts are with 

Bob’s family and friends during this difficult time.” 

 

In addition to his service on the NSCB, Campbell celebrated 50 years of membership with the 

Southern Nevada Home Builders Association (SNHBA) in 2009 where he held the position of 

president after helping to establish the state association in 1974.  Campbell’s other accomplishments 

include serving as the senior life director of the National Association of Home Builders, establishing 

the Sun Home Builders in 1959 where he built thousands of homes and apartments in metropolitan 

Las Vegas until the 1980s, as well as serving on a variety of other community boards. 

 

A memorial service will be held Friday, Feb. 10 at Shadow Hills Church located at 7811 Vegas Drive.  

In lieu of flowers, the family is requesting all donations in his memory be made to the American Lung 

Association and Nathan Adelson Hospice.   
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